Dear Members,

The following letter to Harry Thomas the Chief Executive of Gwynedd Council is self-explanatory and is a direct result of the 6% increase in the Hafan fees for this year.

We tried our level best but obviously it was not good enough hence the letter.

Thank you for your support, the more the merrier.

Regards

Dave Peters, Chairman PMBHA 
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                                                                                                         Avalon, 15, Glan Erch,

 01.03.06                                                                                        Abererch, Pwllheli,

                                                                                                         Gwynedd LL53 6AX.

Mr. Harry Thomas,

CEO Gwynedd Council,

Pencadlys,Cyngor Gwynedd,

Stryd y Jeti,

Caernarfon LL55 15H

Dear Mr Thomas,

I am writing to you directly on behalf of the members of the Pwllheli Moorings and            Bertholders Association  (PMBHA) concerning the 6% increase in the Hafan fees for 2006.

I do not know whether you are aware of the fact that the PMBHA has regular Strategy meetings with Marianne Jackson the Deputy Head of Learning and Barry Davies the Maritime Officer together with Michael Sol- Owen and Alan Williams in attendance.  Until December of last year all went smoothly with promises that we would be consulted prior to any decision being taken regarding the proposed increase for the Hafan and the general harbour users.

I wrote to Ms Jackson on 09 December 2005 at her request to make a submission after the Harbour Consultative Committee regarding our views on any increase for the Hafan.  In my second paragraph I suggested that fees for this year should be frozen or at worst increased in line with inflation (RPI). This was 2% according to Government figures.

Alas this was not to be as Ms Jackson has not had the courtesy to reply to my submissions apart from acknowledging receipt of same.  I copied in Mr. Trefor Jones as he initially helped to set up the Strategy Meetings which we as a group value as the best way of communicating with Gwynedd Council.  The increase should have been minimal against a background of diminishing service.

I enclose a copy of my letter dated 09 December 2005 to enable you to follow my arguments.  There has been much comment (mostly adverse) from my Members over the 6% on top of the previous increase of 10% last year.

I along with several of my Committee attended the Council Board Meeting in Caernarfon on 31 January of this year under the Chairmanship of Richard Parry Hughes and it was painfully obvious that the increase had been agreed long before the meeting and that it was all cut and dried.  The only discussion was over the proposed decrease for the Jet ski types, for which Barry Davies was in attendance to hold forth.  Naturally we were more than a little disappointed at having been in our view ignored, as the main plank of our submission had been contained in my third paragraph.  Under the Freedom of Information Act I require to know who made the decision to increase the Hafan fees by 6% and when, together with any supporting documents such as minutes of meetings etc.

Unlike any commercially run Marina or Harbour Management Company, revenues and costs are totally disconnected.  Revenues go into the Highways Dept., but management and expenditure is undertaken by the Lifelong Learning Dept..  The latter is competing with many other schemes to obtain Capital spend, despite the Hafan and Harbour providing what is probably the largest revenue earner for Gwynedd Council.  It is our argument that the business model needs to be restructured to enable the Harbour and Hafan managers to have access to sufficient funds to maintain and enhance facilities for the paying customers e.g. my members.

Only genuine profit after reasonable costs are deducted should be put to uses outside the Harbour and Hafan.   I would ask you to initiate a forum whereby in future the PMBHA will be consulted over the fee question and that some form of negotiation can take place as indeed it does in normal business life.

I cannot close without bringing up the dredging or lack of same wihin the harbour.   At most it has been playing with the problem at a very large waste of funds and resources and it is to be hoped that when the new contract is negotiated that due cognisance of my comment be taken seriously.   Many more boats and visitors could be accommodated with substantial extra revenue for the Council if the scope of the dredging is widened to other areas other than the main channel.

Re the dinghy and boat launching facilities.  The Council has reduced these to the Harbourmasters slip with a reluctance to improve these facilities.   PMBHA argues that urgent attention is required to improving safety arrangements before an accident happens, which if it does, will impinge on and be the responsibility of Gwynedd Council.

I trust that you will accept this letter in the spirit in which it is written, and I look forward to your reply with great interest, which I will then pass on to my Members.

Yours sincerely,

David Peters.

Chairman PMBHA
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